
American Disposal Co., Inc. 

Vashon Disposal 

PO Box 399 

Puyallup, WA  98371 

 

 

 
August 19, 2019 

 

 

Mr. Mark L. Johnson 

Executive Director and Secretary 

Attn: Records Section 

Washington Utilities and 

Transportation Commission 

621 Woodland Square Loop SE 

Lacey, WA 98503 

 

RE:  Tariff Submittal, Tariff No. 2, American Disposal Co., Inc./Vashon Disposal G-87 – King County 

Hazardous Waste Tax Change 

 

Dear Mr. King: 

 

The King County Board of Health voted to update the Hazardous Waste Tax effective January 1, 2019, 

approved regulation attached. 

 

These are pass-through fees assessed based on the level-of-service. There are approximately 2,250 

residential, 220 commercial and 7 roll-off customers affected by this change.  Please note customers will 

not be back-billed for the increase in taxes for the period of January 1, 2019 – September 1,  2019 (see 

LSN request below). 

 

The customers will be notified of the updated tax rate structure on the first billing reflecting the change 

in tax. 

 

We respectfully ask that this filing be accepted under LSN, per WAC 480-70-276.  If the LSN is 

accepted and these rates are approved by the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission, the 

revised commodity price adjustment will go into effect on September 1, 2019. Pursuant to WAC 480-

70-271(2)(a)(vi), affected customers will receive notification of this change on the billing reflecting the 

revised rates. 

 

If you have any questions regarding this filing, please contact me at (360) 695-4923 or via email at 

heatherg@wcnx.org. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

Heather Garland 

Pricing Manager  
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